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January 26, 2017 
 
Robert Bergen 
Montgomery County Sanitary Sewer District #1 
PO Box 246 
Fort Plain, NY  13339 
 
Re: Montgomery County Sanitary District #1 
 WWTP Clarifier Rehabilitation & Leachate Acceptance Modification Project 
 
Dear Mr. Bergen: 
 
As you know, we completed the Wastewater Treatment Plant Improvements Feasibility Report in 
July of 2016.  The report was developed based on an inspection of plant equipment, which we 
performed together earlier that year.  The conditions of equipment and process units were 
evaluated and ranked in order of priority to keep the plant in compliance with the SPDES permit.  
Clarifier rehabilitation was ranked highest, with leachate acceptance modifications not far behind.  
You recently advised that the County will only be moving forward with these two work items, due 
to financial constraints.  Therefore, we have prepared this scope of work for your consideration, 
to rehabilitate the four (4) clarifiers at the wastewater treatment plant (WWTP) and make 
modifications at the digesters to improve the leachate acceptance process.   
 
The wastewater treatment process employs two 32’ diameter primary clarifiers and two 32’ 
diameter secondary clarifiers and all four units are original to the plant (except for the drives that 
were replaced in 2001).  All of the clarifiers contain interior steel components consisting of a 
center column, bridge, center feedwell baffle rake arms, skimmers, scum beach, pipes and 
effluent trough with baffles and supports.  The concrete tanks were constructed with a 2” thick 
layer of grout on the sloped floor to provide proper clearance of the rake arms.  All of the interior 
metal components need to be media blasted, primed and painted to prevent further corrosion at 
this time, otherwise replacement would be required in the near future.  The deteriorated floor 
grout needs to be removed and the floors re-grouted.  The steel v-notch weir plates on the 
effluent trough needs to be replaced with fiberglass weir plates for longevity.  Several of the 
skimmer arms and supports have become bent due to winter operation and need to be replaced.  
A full surface skimmer should be installed, if possible.  Finally, the drive units and electrical conduit 
and wiring to the clarifiers needs to be replaced due to age and deterioration.  NYSDEC has 
noted some of these items in a recent plant inspection report. 






